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Fellow Members and Honored Guests,

It’s hard to believe we just had our last monthly 
ride of the year. This year went by way to fast!

November’s ride was hosted by Tim and Gayle 
Dirkes (Old Highway 80 Ranch). I have lost 
count on the times they have opened their 
ranch to us. Tim always has the ranch looking 
awesome.

After a morning pick me up (Thanks to Adam 
manning the bar trailer) it was time to mount 
up and ride off. From our staging area we 
crossed the highway on to the Garbani Ranch 
(A big thank you to the members that stopped 
traffic to allow all of us to cross safely) the 
trail headed up into the hill to Fred and Kar-
en’s house, where they met us along with their 
daughter, Tory. After a quick stop Fred led us 
out through the brush and trees, up and down 
knolls, till we rounded a bend and there it was, 
the bar stop.

Adam supplied us all with much needed re-
freshments. All of us kicked back and relaxed 
till it was time to mount back up and head back. 
The trail back took us up to a point where you 
could see all the way to the ocean, this trail 
was recently cleared by Fred and company and 
it was obvious that a lot of work was done just 
for this ride. We arrived back at Old Highway 
80 Ranch. As we untacked guests started roll-
ing in for dinner. 

Billy put together a feast to say the least. We 
ate till we were full and then the desserts came 
out. Adam kept the drinks flowing throughout 
the meal. The last count I had was 33 riders 
in the saddle and 60 for dinner!! What a great 
turn out!

Once again thank you to Tim and Gayle and 
Fred and Karen for opening up their ranches 
for us.

A huge thank you to our monthly ride commit-
tee, headed up by Steve Vaughn, their atten-
tion to detail and hard work is obvious. Thank 
you to Tuck for all the photos, Rick White and 
Adam for the bar trailer, and Chuck Gallant 
for the awesome food prepared by Dinner Bell 
Catering.

I would like to take a moment and say thank 
you to all of you for supporting our club this 
past year, you are what makes the club great!!

President’s Report



Upcoming Events:
Annual Member Meeting
December 15, 2021 at 6:00pm
Singing Hills Resort (Sycuan Resort)
Garden Room
Hors d’oeuvres and Refreshments provided

Dinner Dance
January 22, 2022 at 6:00pm
Moss Hacienda
25274 Camino de Terara, Descanso CA 91916
Invitations will be mailed out shortly

In closing thank you for the support this past year, it 
made for a memorable year!

	
            Happy Trails,
	 Tom Laff
	 2021 President

“When you lose don’t lose the lesson”








